
 
 

UNION COUNTY 

FY 2023 Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation and Review  

Public Review & Comment Period 

 

September 11, 2024 

 

Public Notice is hereby given that Union County has developed the draft HUD Consolidated 

Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the Community Development Block 

Grant (CDBG) program for the period covering July 1, 2023, through June 30, 2024.  The CAPER 

document is intended to provide citizens with a summary of the annual accomplishments for the 

Union County CDBG program and the activities that have benefitted low and moderate-income 

residents. 

 

The CAPER will be available for public review and comment for a period of fifteen (15) days 

beginning on September 11, 2024, and ending September 26, 2024. Copies of the CAPER can be 

accessed on the County’s website, here: https://www.unioncountync.gov/cdbg or you may send 

requests for printed copies to CDBG@unioncountync.gov. 

 

The County will hold an in person public hearing to obtain comments on the CAPER for Union 

County’s CDBG program on Wednesday, September 18, 2024, from 5:30 PM to 6:30 PM. The 

meeting will take place at the Union County Government Center Board Room located on the First 

Floor, 500 North Main Street, Monroe, NC 28112. Anyone who requires special modifications to 

attend this meeting, has non-English-speaking needs and/or requires the information in an 

alternative format because of a disability, please contact Monica Culbreath at (704) 283-3580 or 

Monica.Culbreath@unioncountync.gov. We request at least 72 hours’ notice prior to the meeting 

to make the appropriate arrangements.  

 

All letters and emails must be received by September 26, 2024, to be considered for the publication 

of the 2023 CAPER. There are three ways to participate: 

 

1) Present your comments at the in person public hearing;  

 

2) Send written comments via mail to:  

500 North Main Street,  

Suite 300 

Monroe, NC, 28112  

Attn: Monica Culbreath, Grant Specialist  

 

3) Send written comments via email to CDBG@unioncountync.gov and 

Monica.Culbreath@unioncountync.gov. All comments must be received by September 

26, 2024, to be considered for the publication of the CAPER.  
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